
 
 

Horizon 2020 Steering Committee 
City Commission Room 

4:00 – 6:00pm 
September 8, 2014 

 
AGENDA 

1) Approve August 25, 2014 Meeting Notes 
 

2) Receive Communication and Petition from Lawrence Affordable 
Housing Coalition 
 

3) Presentation by Rebecca Buford on Affordable Housing 
 

4) Presentation by Rob Hulse on Real Estate 
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Horizon 2020 Steering Committee 
August 25, 2014 
Meeting Notes 

 
Members Present: Comm. Thellman, Comm. Amyx, Lisa Harris, Stan Rasmussen, Kyra 
Martinez, Scott Zaremba, Dr. Rick Doll, John Gascon, Bill Ackerly, Charlie Bryan (ex 
officio) 
 
Members Absent: Clay Britton 

 
Staff Present: Scott McCullough, Jeff Crick, Dave Corliss 
 
Others Present: Several members of the public were present. 

 
 
Amyx welcomed everyone.  
 
The meeting notes from the August 11, 2014 meeting were discussed. Motioned by Harris and 
seconded by Martinez to approve the August 11, 2014 notes. Motion passed 7-0-1. Gascon 
abstained because he was not present at the meeting.   
 
(Stan Rasmussen joined the meeting) 
 
Jeff Crick, Planner II gave a presentation to the group regarding Open House Survey Results.  
 
McCullough introduced the next item, the Public Input Analysis Report to the group.   
 
McCullough introduced the next item, the Public Forum Proposal. Motioned by Zaremba and 
seconded by Harris to accept the Public Forum Proposal including the eight topics and direct 
staff to move forward with setting meeting dates and drafting questions. Staff will bring the list 
of questions back to the Steering Committee for review.  
 
(Scott Zaremba left the meeting) 
 
McCullough introduced the next item, which is a revisit of the ETC Survey Data.  
 
(Charlie Bryan left the meeting) 
 
Thellman discussed that we will be cancelling the November 10, 2014 steering committee 
meeting due to a conflict with a joint City/County/USD meeting.  
 
Motioned by Doll and seconded by Harris to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed 8-0. 
 



From: Leslie Soden [mailto:leslie@lesliesoden.com]  
Sent: Friday, August 22, 2014 3:11 PM 
To: leslie@lesliesoden.com 
Cc: Robert Baker; Scott McCullough 
Subject: Horizon 2020 Steering Committee -- Affordable Housing 
 
I am writing to you as the Chair of the Lawrence Affordable Housing Coalition.  [I have blind cc’ed the 
entire steering committee so that no one inadvertently hits “reply all” and accidentally violates the 
Kansas Open Meeting Act.] 
  
Our coalition was both heartened and disheartened to see in the ETC survey that affordable housing was 
listed as a top concern to our community.  “Heartened” in that we do indeed have a similar community-
wide concern, and “disheartened” that the issue even exists.  Our coalition has circulated a petition with 
251 signers asking the Horizon 2020 Steering Committee for the following: 
  
“Lawrence is one of the most expensive places to live in Kansas, and we also earn 
less than most other Kansas communities.  We the undersigned ask the Horizon 
2020 Steering Committee to add affordable housing goals and solutions to the 
updated Horizon 2020 plan, as well as to its mission statement.  An affordable 
housing chapter would include topics such as limiting gentrification of older 
neighborhoods, ensuring greater variety in housing types built, and addressing 
transitional housing and “aging in place” issues.  Lawrence is a city that cares 
about ALL of its citizens, and we have a unique opportunity to take action to 
ensure that progressive spirit continues into the future. Thank you!” 
  
I have scanned the petitions (19 pages) and the file is 15 megabytes in size, which is pretty large to send 
to every committee member.  So I am going to send it to Scott McCullough in a separate email for 
distribution and to be included in any official packets that Planning staff may create.  If you would like a 
copy of the file I am happy to send it to you individually.   
  
Thanks so much for all your hard work and have a great weekend! 
  
Leslie Soden 
913-890-3647 
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